NJSSNA STATE SCHOOL NURSE CONSULTANT ANNOUNCEMENT
From Donna M Pleus, MSN, RN, NCSN
President, NJSSNA


“The New Jersey State School Nurses Association (NJSSNA) is very happy and proud to announce that after several years of advocacy to install a state school nursing consultant at the NJ Department of Education (NJDOE), former president of the NJSSNA, Lorraine Borek, MSN, M.Ed., RN, CSN-NJ, has joined the NJDOE as the State School Nurse Consultant. 

Before becoming a school nurse Lorraine worked in several clinical settings including medical/surgical, ICU, ER and industrial health. She earned her school nurse certification from Seton Hall University. Lorraine continued to purse her education at Seton Hall where she earned her master’s degree in education supervision, as well as a master’s degree in school nursing.  After working as a school nurse in the South Orange/Maplewood School District, she joined the Hillsborough School District as the district nursing supervisor. Most recently she served as the supervisor of special services in Hillsborough.   

Lorraine has demonstrated a commitment to school nursing practice and student health through collaboration with stakeholders. She is the former president of Essex County School Nurse Association 2008-2010 and served on the Executive Board of the NJSSNA between 2007 and 2020 in several capacities including education co-chair, standards and practices chair, communication co-chair and president.  Lorraine provided leadership in the development of the online version of “Promoting Health and Learning, School Nursing Practice in New Jersey” which is available on the NJSSNA website:  NJSSNA.org. 

She has presented several workshops including “The School Nurse’s Role in Addressing Interpersonal Violence” and published the article "Before They Get to You for Gender-Related Surgery" in The Journal of Pediatric Nursing.  In 2018, she received an award from the New Jersey League for Nursing recognizing her professional accomplishments in school nursing.

We are looking forward to a wonderful, professional working relationship with Lorraine in her new role as the State School Nurse Consultant and wish her the best of luck as she brings her years of school nursing expertise to the NJDOE. 

You can reach Lorraine at healthysch@doe.nj.gov. 

Warm regards,
Donna M Pleus, MSN, RN, NCSN
President, NJSSNA”

